

LAGOS PREPARATORY & SECONDARY SCHOOL

'Non Sibi Sed Omnibus'

NEWSLETTER

From The Headmaster

I would like to make the following announcement on behalf of the school.

As you are aware the school is preparing to build a new secondary school building and this is indeed an exciting project for the whole of the LPSS community.

Therefore the school will have defined Junior and Senior school sections, each with a section head reporting to the Headteacher.

The Head of Senior School will be an old friend of the school Mrs. Magaret Saba. Mrs. Saba joins us from the U.K. and has already taken up her post from December 2nd.

Mrs. Carol Disu has been appointed Head of Juniors. She will officially begin her work from January 1st 2020.

Congratulations to them both.

Good bye.....best of luck.....

At the end of this year we will be saying goodbye to Mr. Koomson and Mr. Okosodo.

Mr. Keemsen has been one of our longest serving members of staff. He has worked with the school from the very beginning and his contribution has helped move the school through every phase. We cannot thank him enough for his contribution. Mr. Koomson taught Science for many years before taking up his present position as Head of Pastoral. He has worked for the benefit of all our students and they will truly miss him. We wish him the best of luck with his well deserved retirement.

Mr. Okesede was appointed as Deputy Head teacher two years ago and was instrumental during the introduction of I.G.C.S.E. His experience has been invaluable and he will leave the school well placed with what lies ahead. He will remain a friend of the school and we wish him the best of luck for the future.

IN THIS ISSUE

From The Headmaster

Exam Week

Talent Hunt

Final Week of Term

Police Escorts

Michaelmas Term House Points Quiz

Super 4

From the School Business
Manager

Exam Week

This week, our students sat the Michaelmas Term Exams. We wish everyone the very best. Reports will be ready next Friday,







NEWSLETTER

Talent Hunt

In view of the children's evident enthusiasm for music, art and drama, we at LPSS continue to create an avenue through which we can mentor and mould them into confident performers. Thus, we shall be having a Talent Hunt next term with the first set of auditions taking place in the last week of this term, on Wed 11th and Thurs12th Dec.

The finalists are set to showcase their talents to a panel of external judges on 24th January 2020.

RULES AND GUIDELINES FOR LPSS TALENT SHOW 2020

- 1. Participants may enlist in a maximum of any of the 2 categories listed below.
- Dance Solo / group
- Singing / vocal music Solo/group
- Instrumental Solo/group
- Drama Solo/group
- Other talents Solo only
- 2. Performances MUST not exceed 5 mins.
- 3. Judges will be looking at these aspects:
- Team formation / choreography and timing (5 marks)
- Actions/expression (5 marks)
- Originality and creativity (5 marks) (interpretation of piece for instruments)
- Overall impression (Did you impress? Did you entertain? (5 marks)
- 4. Contestants will be categorized as follows

Category 1 - Year 2 - 4

Category 2 - Year 5 - 6

Category 3 - Year 7 - 10

5. Under each category solo and group items will be judged separately.

Super 4 Friendly

Our boys football team will be competing against four other teams at the Friendly game on Tuesday, 9am at Riverbank School. Come support Team LPSS...

From the School Business Manager

For the benefit of our new parents please find below a list of the school's founding directors.

- 1. Mr & Mrs Wale Tinubu
- 2. Mr & Mrs Mofe Boyo
- 3. Mr & Mrs Bimbo Olashore
- 4. Mr & Mrs Kunle Akinkugbe
- 5. Mr & Mrs Eddy Eguavoen
- 6. Mr & Mrs Supo Shashore
- 7. Mr & Mrs Yinka Ojora
- 8. Mr and Mrs Yemi Candide-Johnson
- 9. Mr and Mrs Gbolly Balogun
- 10. Mr and Mrs Fabyan

Final Week of Term

Worker of the term assembly

The worker of the term assembly will be held on Monday 9th December at 8am. It is an opportunity to recognise students who have worked hard this term and to round off the term.

All parents are welcome, however, parents whose children will be receiving an award will be pre-informed via email..

Christmas Carols Concert

This year's Christmas Carol Concert will be held on Tuesday 10th December at 6pm.

School will close for everyone at **1.15pm** to allow children plenty of time to get home, rest, eat, and return to school by **5:30pm.** Once children return to school, they should go directly to the Hall. Students should wear their full school uniform to this performance. There will be pre-performance drinks and canapés in the Foyer for parents.

Charity Day

Tuesday will also be our charity day. Children can choose to come to school dressed in Mufti but they will need to donate a minimum of N500 towards the charity chosen by the school council. Cash should be given to the class teacher

Maths Day Assembly and Activities

Maths Day will be held on Wednesday 10th December. Students are to come to school dressed in their Maths Day T-Shirt and a pair of jeans.

Parents are invited to the assembly at 8am and to join in the maths games and activities immediately after. Students will enjoy the rest of the day in school.

Class Parties

The annual Christmas party will be held on Thursday 12th December. Students can come to school in mufti and should bring some food or drink to share with their friends. They can also bring in some toys to play with but please do not send anything of great value that can get damaged in the excitement of the parties.

EYFS/ Key Stage 1 Production

Please join us for the annual production based on the Nativity story put together by our youngest students. It will be held on Friday 12th December at 10am.

Last Day of Term

Please note no hot lunch will be served on Friday as school finishes for all children at 12.30pm when reports will be issued.

Police Escort

Dear Parents,

Please be reminded that the school insists that police escorts and guards MUST keep their weapons in the car in and around the school premises. These weapons should not be visible to anyone.

The safety and protection of ALL our students, parents and staff is important to our school. Please remember our school motto 'Non Sibi-Sed Omnibus' - 'Not for one's self but for all".

Thank you as you comply.

Michaelmas Term House Points Quiz

Can you guess the house with the highest house points for the term? First you have to figure out how many points each house had: N, R, S and V!

Normans: N

If you double N and subtract 500, you will get 1472, What is N?

Romans: R

Add 3 to R and you get 933, what is R?

Saxons: 5

Double 5 and add 900, you will get 2876. What is 5?

Vikings: V

Divide V by 3, add 70 and you get 308. What is V?

Do you know the values for N, R, 5 and V? Come along to Monday's assembly to confirm if you are correct.

For more fun Math games and activities, don't miss Maths Day on Tuesday!